Coastal Quilters Guild

General Meeting Notes

December 12, 2013

Meeting called to order at 6 p.m. by Carol Fay

Since this is our Holiday meeting. Suzy was introduced to explain how the evening would proceed. The GREATFUL THREADS organized the potluck, did all the preperation and the clean-up. The rooms looked mighty festive.Individual tables were called (arbitrarily) and we all happily traipsed in to enjoy the array of fine dining choices and yummy desserts. 

The voluntary Cookie Exchange would take place after the meeting was adjourned in one of the back rooms adjacent to the kitchen.

Door prizes tickets could be purchased and winners would be drawn during the course of the evening.

Community Quilts
At 7, three women representing Bethel House graciously accepted the 24 quilts from the guild. They also explained the programs that the staff and volunteers coordinated, which include an affiliation with the Rescue Mission and both men’s and women’s programs which include drug rehabilitation, GED preparation, Resume´ writing, meals, picnics, crafts. Community Quilts Marian Jones introduced a parade of the 24 lovely gift quilts. Marian reminded members of the the Open Sew this Saturday at the Community Center. The emphasis will be placemats which will be donated to “From the Heart”

and Meals on Wheels.
The entertainment for the evening included The Handbell Choir from the Community Church  in Carpintaria, which includes guild member Kika Hutchings, presented a lovely group of melodies; traditional, classical and Christmas as well as one familiar Chanukah melody. The Guild members also got to participate in a sing-a-long, play-a-long which was fun for the musically gifted as well as those of us who are musically challenged.

Bonnie Barber (with an assist of Julie Mock’s equipment) presented a “slide show” which included a tutorial on how to access the Guild Newsletter; click on The Amazon icon to initiate purchase of items through the Guild site, and other information. Bonnie also shared the “Creation of a challenge quilt” by LuAnn Kessi
Further Announcements:
Road to California Bus trip. Patty Six announced this was the last day to sign up for the January 25th trip. 

Workshops: Julie Mock reminded the members of the January 10 Jerry Granata lecture and workshop. There is a kit available for a further $20.00, and an available supply list. The workshop will be in piecing and quilting.

February 14 workshop is Sheila Frampton Cooper “Express your true Self”.

Ranell and Carol detailed the CLL Classes they will be teaching starting in January and we were all encouraged to sign up.
Block of the Month: Julie Cohen announced that the January Block would be the Crystal Star. The winner of the December block was announced.

Show and Tell: Twelve members shared more than 17 quilts and a number of handmade gifts (list attached).

Door Prize Winners: A number of winners were announced during the course of the evening. The amount collected for the Door Prize raffle was almost $390.00

Cookie exchange participants were reminded to head to the kitchen to get their allotted cookie batches.

Meeting adjourned at 9ish

The December Board Meeting has been cancelled 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS!
Shirley Morrison

Recording Secretary 12/24/13

Final draft

